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     The May meeting took place on the 10th at the Knight’s of Columbus 
Clubroom with Commodore Carl Bjurlin presiding.  Two applicants from 
the waiting list were introduced; Gregory Bennice and Benjamin Bennice, 
sponsored by their father, Ang Bennice, were both recommended for 
membership.  The other sponsor was the late Don Nash.  Greg and Ben 
are no strangers to DYC having enjoyed family boating at DYC for many 
years.  Greg and his first mate Shelly reside at 10268 3rd St. Dunkirk, NY 
(Van Buren) and have two children; Mathew aged 25 and Kailee aged 23.  
Greg is employed at Chautauqua County Environmental Division.  Ben 
resides at 438 Temple St. Fredonia, NY and is employed at the Lakeview 
Shock facility in Brocton, NY.  He enjoys hunting, fishing, boating and 
motorcycles.  A big DYC Welcome to Greg and Ben!!  Also in the area of 
membership, Phil Nosek has requested inactive status.  It was granted.  
Two candidates are up for Senior membership.  Robyn Beardsley and 
Darlene Letersky are now officially Senior members.  Mike Czekanski is 
now eligible for Life Membership.  It was granted.  You will soon receive 
the Gold membership card.  Congratulations Robyn, Darlene and Mike!!   
      A letter from the City of Dunkirk has been received requesting a 
donation for the fireworks.  They will receive a check for $500 from DYC.   
     Electric and water was turned on at the pre-opening and pipes were 
flushed.  It was stated that no pipes were damaged this year.  
        It was mentioned that a $30.00 refund will be given if a DYC 
offspring takes the sailing class.  Adult application available on line. 
     The Club opening and Spring Fling are this weekend. Don’t forget to 
sign up for a week of cleaning the Club. Also, painting needs to be done! 
It was announced that replacing the decking with the composite decking 
will continue on the East and West docks.   
     The Commodore’s Party will be earlier this year.  Mark June 18th on 
your calendar.  See enclosed flyer. 
      Lou Deering volunteered to take the flower boxes to Barnes 
Greenhouse to be filled in time for Memorial Day.   
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     You know you are old when your 11 year old grandson calls saying his class is doing a unit on the Middle Ages 
and wonders if we have any clothes he could use.  I did say I had some knickers that his father wore when he was 
Geo. Washington for the bicentennial.  Kids just have no concept of time 

 

Club Events 

Memorial Day Party--------Mon. May 30 

Take a Kid Fishing----------Sat. June 4 

Independence Day----------Mon. July 4 

Sailing Classes Begin---July 7 thru Aug.2 

May        

June  

July  

August  

Sept.  

 
 

Hey Matey,Get those 

hours done early.  

Painting in around the 

Clubhouse needs to be 

done--call Beardsley 

@716-713-9900. 

 

The Friday night “Socials” will officially begin on Friday, May 20. The Annual Memorial Day Party with 
hosts Damore and Lafferty, will be on Monday, May 30.  (See flyer)  Look for a sign-up sheet to host 
Friday nights or to work any social event; or call Lydia @ 679-4204 
 

      “Take a Kid Fishing” 

June 4 at DYC from 8 to 11 AM 

For a few years now we have hosted this 

event in conjunction with the 

Conservation Club.  It has been very 

successful and a great learning 

experience for the kids.  Come on down, 

enjoy watching the kids have a great time.  

Jeff Tintsman will be representing DYC.  

He could use help.  Give him a call @ 673-

9657 if interested.   

 

Boater Safety Course  CHAUTAUQUA COUNTY 
Sheriff’s Office offers boater safety courses 
MAYVILLE—Four boater safety courses are scheduled for this spring, beginning 
May 7, by the Chautauqua County Sheriff’s Office.  
     The state-approved classes are required to operate a personal watercraft 
(minimum age is 10) and for people between the ages of 10 and 18 to operate a 
regular motor boat.  
     Advance registration isn’t required. The courses are free for participants 
younger than 18; those 18 and older must pay a$10 fee to the state to receive a 
certification card.  
     The courses, which will run from 8 a. m. to 4 p.m. Saturdays, will be held May 
7 in the Red House, 91 Frisbee Road, Cassadaga; May 14 in Southwestern 
Middle School, 600 Hunt Road, Jamestown; June 4 in the Hartfield Fire 
Department, Elmwood Drive, Mayville; and June 11 in St. Timothy’s Church, 3748 
Route 430, Bemus Point  
     For more information, visit www.sheriff.us or call the Chautauqua County 
Sheriff’s Office Marine Division at 753-4929. 
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Gate Numbers for 2011 Season 

Remember to punch each digit singly.  Please 

close the door gently, don’t let it slam.  Did 

you notice that they are different this year?  

The handy laminated card is obsolete.  Can 

you believe that after several years some still 

do not know this? Clip and Save!!   



What’s Happening      
     Sincere condolences to Cody Britton and his family on the loss of his mother.  Connie Jean Britton passed away May 8 
at the Winchester Medical Center in Virginia.  She was only 60 years old. 
     Two families will not able to attend the Spring Fling on May 14; Nathan VerHague, son of Dana and Gale graduates from 
SUNY at Fredonia and Leslie Oliver, Grandaughter of Dave and Carol Kowalewski, graduates from SUNY at Brockport. 
Another Granddaughter, Samantha was inducted into the National Honor Society at Attica HS.  She is also involved with 
swimming, soccer and track.  Congratulations to the graduates.   
     Hank and Julie Danielson have good news—Julie if finally feeling better and gaining strength following daily treatments 
all winter.  Also, they sold their boat, Tapestry, in Turkey.  
     Don and Marion Eno were gone most of April visiting various relatives and Bill, Colleen and Libby Wright spent the spring 
break on Singer Island just north of Palm Beach in Florida. 
     Dave and Wendy Patterson, daughters Cassidy, Alyssa and Kelsey spent 10 days in the BVI where they chartered a 42 
foot Cat and sailed around Tortola.  Wendy’s father also joined in on the fun.  
     In addition to sailing, Pete Neal is flying.  He recently added a plane to his collection of toys. 
     It seems that no matter where you go you are apt to run into someone you know.  Kelli Smith ran into Rich and Lisa 
Cieslewicz and Corney Benchley in Myrtle Beach, SC. 
     We wish Nancy Putnam a speedy recovery following her recent back surgery. 
     Snowbirds are slowy returning.  Flack’s, Webb’s, Kowalewski’s and McKinnon’s have been seen around and about.      
In the News 
     Playing softball for Fredonia HS are Cassidy Vienese (Dave and Wendy Pattersonand Perce and Jack Gaasch) and 
Breanna Dahn (Bob and Tarie)…. Dunkirk HS Baseball has Clay Cieslewicz (Rich and Lisa) as pitcher…. Participating in 
the Eighth Invitational at Hamburg, NY were Dylan and Tyler Cassidy, son of Dan and Amy and Brigitte Boettcher, daughter 
of Fritz and Sue who took second in the pole vault. Dylan was named “Player of the Week in Track and Field” on the local 
radio. …Alex Christy belted out four hits for his team the Fredonia American Legion Team in Youth Baseball…. Hannah 
Christy recently performed for the residents of the local WCA Home in Fredonia with the dance group e.da.co (Electric 
Dance Company)  Both Alex and Hannah are the children of Brett and Jenn, Grandchildren of Jim and Chris and Shirley 
and Everett Phillips. 
     Academic honors at St. Francis High School include Miles Bartholomew, son of Tony and Amy and Trajen Cracium, son 
of Kathy Cracium (Jim Rizzo)  
     Ethan Jones, son of Wayne and Susan, is a member of the Medical Explorer Post 222, The Brooks Memorial Hospital 
Medical Explorers are made up of high school students from around Chautauqua County. The students meet regularly to 
learn more about healthcare careers. Their activities include speakers, tours, hands-on learning, community service, and 
shadowing healthcare workers at Brooks. Post 222 conducts several fundraisers throughout the year to fund their 
educational activities. 
     Kathy Fox, caller for the First Friday Contra Community Contra Dances.  Check their website for more info 
www.fredoniacontra.com...Joyce Shutt, a member of the Shakespeare Club celebrating the Bard’s birthday.   
     Joan Will and her dog participated in the first annual K-9 Klassic held in Russell Joy Park in Fredonia to raise money for 
the Lakeshore Humane Society.  Joanie and her dog Martha won the “Egg on a Spoon” contest… 20 years ago.   

  

Fredonia’s Bre Dahn delivers a pitch against Falconer 

Saturday, during their CCAA?Division 1 softball game, at 

Fredonia High School. 

Commodore Carl and Donna Snorkeling in Tortola 



  

 
 

  
 

 
 
 

Come Honor the Past Commodores and Pay Tribute 
to the Present Commodore and First Mate,  

Carl and Donna Bjurlin 
 

17:00 Hours (5 PM) Cocktails, Hors d’oeuvres  
18:00 Hours (6 PM) Dinner at the Clubhouse 

 
~Menu~ 

Beef Tenderloin with Mushrooms  
or Horsey Sauce 

Au Gratin Potato 
Garden Green Salad   

Honey Glazed Carrots 
French Bread with a Compound Butter 

Pound Cake with Fresh Strawberry Sauce 
Coffee 

 

 
 

All for $15.00 (Kids 12 and under $8.00) 

  
 

the Commodore’s 
Party 

Saturday, June 18 
 



 

 
Memorial Day Party 

Dunkirk Yacht Club 
 

Monday, May 30, 2011 

 

5:00 pm- hors d’oeuvres and other 

refreshments 

 

6:00 pm -dinner 

 

   Hamburgers, hotdogs, sausage, salads, 

         soft drinks and more provided 

 
     Please bring hors d’oeuvres or dessert to share 
 

Adults:  $7.00    Children:  $4.00 

 

(hosted by Damores and Laffertys) 

 

 

 

 



 

  
*Course Title:____Youth Sailing Lessons            CRN:______          Cost:   $175.00 

*Child’s Name:      Child’s Birth Date:__________ 

*Parent/Guardian’s Name:  _______________________________________                            

*Home Address:_____________________________________ 

*City:                     *State:               Zip:_____________ 

*Daytime Phone:____________________  Email:_____________________      

*Payment Method: 

  Check Enclosed  (Payable to JCC)            **Credit Card (In person or over the phone ONLY) 

Payment MUST Accompany ALL Registrations.   

*Registration cannot be processed without this information.   

  

** For personal security purposes, JCC has adopted a policy that we will no longer accept credit card 

payments via fax or mail. You are welcome to call (716) 363-6500 or stop in person to the North County 

Center  if you are paying by credit card. Thank you for your understanding.  

Registration: 

Mail or Visit: 

JCC North County Center 

10807 Bennett Road 

Dunkirk, NY 14048 
  

Phone: 716-363-6500 

Jamestown Community College does not discriminate on the basis of sex, sexual orientation, race, creed, national origin, age, marital status, veteran status, or disability.  This policy applies to access to all 

JCC reserves the right to cancel or postpone any course or 

activity due to insufficient enrollment. Your registration could 
make the difference! 
  

TO CANCEL: You may cancel your registration three (3) 

days prior to each program and receive a full refund. No-

shows are subject to the full registration fee. Substitutions 

accepted any time.  

www.sunyjcc.edu/continuinged 

Registration Form  Class space is limited so register today!   

Youth Sailing Lessons 
(Children Ages 10-16) 

 Spend your July afternoons  learning how to handle a small sailboat on the  

water.  You will be taught how to boat safely and solve potential problems on the water.   

  

Small student groups will work together to sail 14ft. Pintail sailboats under the watchful 

eye of their instructors.  Here they will put their skills to the test and learn how to work 

together as a team.  Lessons will be held at the Dunkirk Yacht Club, Lakeshore Drive, 

Dunkirk, NY on Lake Erie.   

  

  

  

Instructor Profile: Amy Lund grew up in Erie, PA.  She has taught youth and adult sailing classes at the Erie Yacht Club.  Amy is an experienced sailor 

and has been part of a racing crew since she was 20 years old.  She is a certified lifeguard and has a professional CPR certification. 

Program Information: 

  

Parent/Student      Thursday, June 30th  6:00pm-6:30pm 

Meeting:  Dunkirk Yacht Club, Lakeshore Drive, Dunkirk   

    

Required Swimming     Thursday, June 30th  4:30pm-5:30pm or  

Evaluation:     7:00pm-7:30pm 

   Dunkirk Yacht Club, Lake Shore Drive, Dunkirk  

*The swimming evaluation can be done during either time listed above.  The evaluation 

includes the ability to tread water and swim wearing a life jacket and clothing. This is an 

evaluation only.  Not a test.  

Class dates:  Tuesdays & Thursdays  July 7th—August 2nd 

   12:30pm-4:00pm    Dunkirk Yacht Club Location 

  

Cost:   $175 per person  (Includes U.S. Sailing textbook) 

Instructor:  Amy Lund 

Class Requirements: A well fitting Coast Guard approved life jacket 

          

Jamestown Community College & the Dunkirk Yacht Club 
Present: 

Summer fun 

on the water 

Jamestown Community College does not discriminate on the basis of sex, sexual orientation, race, creed, national origin, age, marital status, veteran status, or disability.  This policy applies 

to access to all activities and programs under the college sponsorship as well as to applications and selection for admission, employment, and all other personnel procedures within the 

college. This material can be made available in alternative media upon request for those with disabilities.  Accommodations for those with disabilities can be arranged upon request. 


